Meeting of the Board of Directors

Villas de Golf Association, Inc Held in the Clubhouse 

February 21, 2013
Meeting Minutes 

Unapproved 

Call to Order: President K. Ward called the meeting to order at 3:00 PM
Proof of Notice:   Secretary D. Stock certified the meeting notice had been posted in accordance within Association By-Laws
Call the Roll: The roll was called: President Kent Ward, Vice-President Bob Shafer, Treasurer Doug Ropp, Bob Tait, Barbara Mannette, Ken Swierenga and Secretary D. Stock present.  Quorum was established.  RPM property manager Leslie Randolph also present.  Note: Fifteen (15) Owners/Residents attended
Reading and Disposal of Unapproved Minutes:  The BOD meeting minutes of January 17, 2013 were reviewed.  Motion made by K. Ward to accept the minutes as written. Seconded B. Mannette.  Motion passed 7-0

Committee Reports:
1. Landscape- B. Moriarity, Chairperson, read a written report, attached and posted, for the record. 
2. Buildings and Grounds-K. Swierenga, Chairman, gave a verbal report on a several projects that were completed during the preceding month
3. Social-K. Ward, Chairman, gave an overview of upcoming social events
Officers Reports:

1. Treasurer- D. Ropp gave a verbal overview of the January financial  report attached and posted for the record
Manager’s Report:  Attached and posted for the record
Old Business:
1. Status Report of the Foreclosure of Unit 7202- Manager L. Randolph stated that according to the Association attorney, the monies due VDG should be made available within the next 30 days.  Ongoing activity
2. Status Report of the Securing of Proposals for Engineering Services for Drainage- See Managers Report attached
3. Further Update on the Carport Replacement Project - See Managers Report attached
4. Further Update on the Maytag Claim- See Managers Report attached. 
5. Final Update on T. Mickey McGee Electric for Center Island Lights and Cameras- Completed.  See Managers Report attached.  
6. Discussion and Vote on a Proposal from Slaughter Plumbing for Sewer Line Inspection Services- Completed. See Managers Report attached.
7. Status of Approved Landscape Upgrades- See Managers Report attached
8. Discussion/Ratify Vote for Additional Work on the Roof Bridges- See Managers Report attached. After a brief discussion, B. Shafer made a motion to accept the AAA Services of Central Florida proposal in the amount of $5945.50 (attached for the record) for replacement of the steel decking on the two (2) roof bridges. The motion was seconded by D. Stock.  Motion passed 7-0
 New Business:
1. Mail Box Break-Ins and the Needed Course of Action- Pres. K. Ward noted that several of the out-going US mailboxes have been recently broken into; that the police and the UPS have been notified; that several options are being considered.  Ongoing activity 
2. Discussion and Vote for a Wind Mitigation Study- Reference the Managers Report attached.  After a brief discussion, B. Tait made a motion to accept the Felton Professional Adjustment Team, LLC proposal in the amount of $850.00 (attached for the record) for updating the VDG existing wind mitigation study. The motion was seconded by B. Mannette.  Motion passed 7-0
3. Discussion/Vote on Florida Roof Moisture Survey Annual Roof Inspection- B. Shafer recommended that the BOD approve the annual roof inspection by Florida Roof Moisture Survey for a cost of $1000.00.  After a brief discussion, B. Shafer made a motion to authorize this work as stated above. The motion was seconded by D. Stock.  Motion passed 7-0
4. Discussion/Vote on a New Flag Pole- There was a general discussion about the merits of replacing the existing homemade flag pole with an attractive pole that would complement the surroundings.  After a brief discussion, the matter was tabled until the next meeting to permit time to evaluate options.  Ongoing activity
5. Discussion/Vote on a Property Survey- Manager L. Randolph referenced a Williamson & Associates proposal for surveying services in the amount of $1800.00; that VDG does not have a survey; nor does the City of Largo have a survey of VDG on file.  After a brief discussion, B. Shafer made a motion to authorize Williamson and Associates to do the survey in the amount of $1800.00. The motion was seconded by D. Stock.  Motion passed 7-0
6. Discussion/Vote on Standardizing the Color of Patio Blocks- B. Shafer started a discussion on standardizing the color of the ground level unit patio blocks.  With input received by several attendees, the matter was tabled pending a recommendation by the LC. Ongoing activity
7. Discussion/Vote on Removal of the Pavers at Front of Carport Parking - K. Swierenga initiated a discussion on the removal of the captioned patio blocks.  With input received by several attendees, the matter was tabled pending further review. Ongoing activity
8. Discussion/Vote on a Driveway Speed Bump Vonn Rd. Exit- D. Stock stated many of us have had a close encounter with a pedestrian while exiting onto Vonn Rd despite the STOP sign and a painted STOP line on the pavement; that a speed bump would force vehicles to slow down just before the sidewalk where there is adequate visibility both directions to see oncoming pedestrians and cars. After a brief discussion, D. Stock made a motion to accept the All Phase Paving proposal in the amount of $300.00 (attached for the record) for installing a speed bump in the exit lane just before the sidewalk. The motion was seconded by B. Shafer.  Motion passed 7-0
9. Discussion/Vote to Amend the B&G Charter- D. Stock gave an overview of a written statement made available BOD; that the shop as currently set-up and used is inefficient; that as VDG enjoys having a good and capable B&G Committee well qualified to manage the shop.  After a brief discussion, D. Stock made a motion to adapt the amended B&G Charter (attached for the record) which gives the responsibility of managing the shop to the B&G.  The motion was seconded by B. Shafer.  Motion passed 7-0

10. Discussion and Vote for Landscaping Proposals-LC Chairperson B. Morarity gave an overview of three (3) West Coast Landscaping proposals that complete the five (5) year landscape renewal project; that the proposals cover the installation of (1) lava rock behind the buildings similar to what is now in place behind bldg. #9 ($4673.00), (2) installing low profile plants at various locations mostly behind the buildings ($2447.00) and (3) installing sixteen (16) palm trees at various locations ($4450.00).  After a brief discussion, D. Ropp made a motion to approve all three (3) West Coast Landscaping proposals (attached for the record) in the total amount of $11,570.00.  The motion was seconded by D. Stock.  Motion passed 7-0. 
Owner Letters:

1. Helen Wilson-maintenance request. Completed/answered (attached)

Board Member Appointment:  
Ken Swierenga announced his resignation from the BOD.  In doing so, Ken said that he felt it a previlledge to have served as a VDG Director.  Pres. K. Ward, on be-half of the BOD the Community, gave a heart-felt “thank you” to Ken.  At that point, K. Ward reminded those attending that the BOD had asked for interested in serving on the BOD to make their intentions known; that Bernadette Morarity was the only one responding to that request; K. Ward made a motion to appoint Bernadette Morarity to the vacant BOD seat vacated by the resignation of K. Swierenga.  The motion was seconded by B. Mannette.  Motion passed 7-0
Adjournment:  A motion was made by B. Shafer to adjourn.  Seconded by B. Mannette.  Motion passed 7-0.  The meeting was adjourned at 4:17 PM
